Gamble Township Supervisors
July 11, 2017
The Gamble Township Supervisors met on the above date for their regular meeting at the Community Hall, Calvert with 3 members present. Joe Reighard, Dave Bailey and Ken Schriner. Joe called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.
Ken made a motion, seconded by Joe, to approve the June minutes as presented. 
Joe made a motion, seconded by Ken, to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.   
Guests:  None
Secretary had several items of correspondence including several property transfers and  NOIs  for various gas companies. Also a question regarding the receipt of a letter from Central Keystone COG, in regard to a building permit issued and payment of same to DCED. Secretary to check about this.  Also a request from Atlas Resources asking for return of bond that they had on township roads.
Zoning – 1 permits was issued. 
Planning – Nothing
EMA – Report from Joe Colucci that he filed the NIMS report and that since Ken had not contacted him, everything connected with the 2016 flooding was going okay.
Roadmaster – Dave reported on the various activities of the road crew.  He has concerns with the Butternut Grove Road project, feels it was a lack of communication and feels that township will have to foot the bill for fixing.  Joe will look at the situation and see what needs done.
On Going – 1. Auditor’s findings – Board met with solicitor about this and still waiting to hear back. Also, the Board still has not received a copy of the Audit report as sent to DCED. Some discussion regarding this ensued, that was getting out of hand. Auditors were told that it is not an official report until the findings are taken care of. Betty stated that she had copies of the audit, but that Earl would not sign them.  2. Letter to residents regarding driveways, solicitor still working on.  3. Winner Lane Bridge – Joe had received an email from County that the $5.00 fee was passed, so a bridge bundling project will be in the works.  4.  Secretary had an email regarding the use of other township’s equipment, stating that an ordinance needs to be passed and was instructed to forward on to solicitor for his opinion. 5.  Other moneys to pay flood bills – Secretary used the Act 13 money of $163,586.05 that came in July 1 to pay the overdue bill. 
New Business –   1. PLIGT had sent new signature cards to update accounts.  2.  Board signed County Aid application, money to be used for Lake Road project.  3.  Ken would like to put out bids to repair west side of Murray Run Rd and Chaapel Mt. Road.  Emergency repairs were done after the flood last fall, but more work is needed.   Joe felt there should be some core sampling done before bidding so we know exact problem.  He wanted to know if there is a sink hole developing, Dave said no, but should be fixed before a large truck goes thru.  Also, would Pema/Fema pay for this?  As to Chaapel Mt, Dave feels the township crew can do the work.  
Dave also questioned some line items on the township budget, particularily the rental of equipment and the fact that some of the funds indicated this year were actually expenses from 2016.  Joe stated that the budget is always a work in progress.  4.  Bids – received bids from Hawbaker, Hammaker and Midland for the Lake Road project.  Ken made a motion, seconded by Dave, with Joe abstaining due  to employment, to accept the bid from Hawbaker at a cost of $3.00/sy, 49,149.50.  The other bids were Hammaker, 3.09/sy, 71,759.07 and Midland, 4.30/sy, 99,858.90.
Public Comment – Ray wanted to know how much it would cost to pave all the remaining roads? Joe stated it would be approximately $700,000/mile or $7 million. Also wanted to know if someone was going to spray along the guide rail around the lake, was told the township cannot do this as they have no license.  Dave complemented the road crew for cleaning up the brush along the roads and also instead of saving the money, should use it and pave roads. Of course, then there is the expense of maintaining the roads after the Act 13 moneys end. Earl asked about the life expendiency of black top, no one really knows.  He feels that to tar and chip over asphalt is not a good practice, but as pointed out, that is what PennDot does.  Also, core sampling is not for density, should use nuclear density gauges, but that only goes down 3 ft.
Then Betty presented the Board with copies of the audit, with all three signatures on.
Joe made a motion, seconded by Dave, to pay the bills.
Meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM.

Pat Hipple, Sec

